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Financially Assisted Agencies (FAA) 
Request for Proposals (RFP) 

FY2019 
Frequently Asked Questions 

 
1. Do clients in transitional housing programs qualify for Rapid Re-Housing? 

 
• Clients that are in transitional housing for less than 90 days qualify for RRH. As 

soon as a client is identified for Rapid Re-Housing, the housing location process 
should begin to move the client from transitional housing to Rapid Rehousing. 

 
2. Can applications be considered if they are not indicative of one of the specific funding 

priorities? 
 
• The applications received that meet the minimum requirements listed in the 

guidance will be reviewed by the grant review panel. The review panel will review 
and score the applications. The score awarded to a proposal is reflective of how 
competitive the proposal is. The ranking will be based on the priorities established 
through the collective impact meeting on January 30 and 31, 2018. The funding 
priorities are listed on page of the guidance. Funding recommendations will be 
based on the score and ranking of the proposals. 

 
3. Since the RFP includes specific assistance and salaries as eligible expenses, would it 

be acceptable to break down the unit cost into 2 categories: A unit cost for salaries 
and then direct bill FAA for the actual rental/leasing costs expended, rather than 
devise a unit rate to encompass the rental/leasing expenses. So in essence, modeling 
the billing after the HRC Contract where we bill salaries at unit rate per working day 
and bill rental costs on a reimbursable basis per the monthly detail of what has been 
expended. Would that be acceptable? 

 
• You can propose whatever you feel is best for your program and if there were 

issues, we could work them out during contract negotiations 


